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Members of the Ohio Power Siting Board,

I’m writing to express my support for Oak Run Solar Project (OPSB # 22-549-EL-BGN). I’m
in the construction industry, and solar projects are in my repertoire as a union laborer. I
appreciate the work that these projects are providing for me and other union members.

Oak Run will be a welcome addition to our construction portfolio.. This project is exemplary
from a laborer’s perspective because of the contiguous project footprint in addition to the
attributes that utility-scale solar projects bring, like the ideal working environment that rural
sites provide.

Oak Run is unique in it’s scale and therefore the number of workers it will require. The
construction of this project will generate a significant amount of good-paying jobs in the area.
Laborers have been involved in the construction of Savion’s other project in Madison County,
and we’d be happy to work with them again. Oak Run Solar Project has my approval, and I
hope you’ll give it yours.

Joe Coleman 
joec@oltapp.com 
1250 12th street 
West Portsmouth , Ohio 45663
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